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PUC: Clerks Office <ClerksOffice@puc.nh.gov> Mon, Jan 22, 2024 at 1:59 PM
To: Racheal Stuart <rachealnow@gmail.com>

Dear Ms. Stuart,

 

Thank you for contacting the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (“the Commission”). The Commission ensures that the New
Hampshire public utilities it regulates provide safe, reliable, and adequate service at just and reasonable rates. To do so, the
Commission often acts in a quasi-judicial capacity, much like a court.

 

IF YOUR COMMUNICATION CONCERNS AN IDENTIFIABLE DOCKET, PLEASE BE ADVISED THAT YOUR FILING WILL BE
POSTED TO THAT DOCKET, THEREBY MADE AVAILABLE TO THE PUBLIC ON THE INTERNET. IF YOU WISH TO PROTECT
YOUR PERSONAL INFORMATION (EMAIL, ADDRESS OR TELEPHONE NUMBER) PLEASE READ THE DISCUSSION BELOW.

 

The Commission has procedural rules that control how parties can seek confidential treatment of specific information. These rules are
available here: https://www.puc.nh.gov/Regulatory/rules.htm.  You may file a motion asking for certain information to be treated as
confidential and explaining the reasons for confidential treatment. Please see Commission Administrative Rule Puc 203.08 for
specifics.

 

The Commission is prohibited by law from engaging in any communications about matters before it outside of formal proceedings. This
prohibition protects due process rights and provides all parties to a proceeding with the same access to information. Therefore,
individual Commissioners and decisional staff are unable to respond to any communications sent to them directly regarding pending
matters.

 

Members of the public are welcome to observe Commission proceedings, read the filings of parties, and review orders of the
Commission. To view the Commission’s dockets, please visit the Commission’s Virtual File Room at www.puc.nh.gov/Regulatory/
VirtualFileRoom.html.

 

Members of the public may also seek to intervene and participate in a Commission proceeding. Filings or requests for Commission
action should be addressed to the Commission’s Clerk’s Office at clerksoffice@puc.nh.gov and comply with the Commission’s rules.
These are available at www.puc.nh.gov/Regulatory/rules.htm.

 

 

Thank you,

Tracey Russo | Program Specialist III

Clerk’s Office

Public Utilities Commission

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10

Concord, N.H. 03301-2429

603-271-6023

603-271-3878 (Fax)
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Tracey.l.russo@puc.nh.gov

 

From: Racheal Stuart <rachealnow@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, January 19, 2024 4:52 PM
To: PUC: Clerks Office <ClerksOffice@puc.nh.gov>
Cc: Ben G-Oleson <townmanager@lancasternh.org>; Leon Rideout (rideout4rep@gmail.com) <rideout4rep@gmail.com>;
shane@bei-nh.org; K. J. Lavoie <kathyjeanlavoie@outlook.com>
Subject: PUC Docket # 24-006 Lancaster Community Power - Public Comment Submission

 

EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

Dear Mr. Goldner and Commissioners,
Please accept the following as public comment on the “Town of Lancaster Community Power Electric Aggregation Plan” currently
under review by the Public Utilities Commission. I can be reached by the email and phone number below if you have questions or need
additional information.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments.

 

--

Racheal Stuart

603.533.0685

rachealnow@gmail.com
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mailto:kathyjeanlavoie@outlook.com
mailto:rachealnow@gmail.com
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Racheal Stuart 

14 Governors Terrace 

Lancaster, NH 03584 

 

Daniel C. Goldner, Chair 

NH Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10, Concord, N.H. 03301-2429 

 

January 19, 2024 

 

Re:  PUC Docket # 24-006 

 

Dear Mr. Goldner and Commissioners, 

 

Please accept the following as public comment on the “Town of Lancaster Community Power 

Electric Aggregation Plan” currently under review by the Public Utilities Commission. 

 

I believe the plan as submitted does not meet the requirements of RSA Chapter 53-E and 

applicable rules (PUC 2200) which authorizes Electric Aggregation Committees duly appointed 

by the governing body of the municipality to file a Community Power Electric Aggregation Plan.  

 

Lancaster’s Plan was developed and filed by the Lancaster Energy Commission, an unchartered 

group and was filed without final Select Board approval, and should be declined until the Select 

Board can ensure appropriate compliance with RSA 53-E. 

 

• On July 17, 2023, the Lancaster Select Board approved creation of an Energy Committee 

for the purpose of developing a Community Power program, as follows:  Motion made by 

Leon and seconded by Troy to formulate an energy committee composed of 5 members, 

one of which will be a board of selectmen member. All in favor. Motion carried. 

• On November 20, 2023, the Select Board approved the charter of the Lancaster Energy 

Committee with a minor change, as follows:  Motion made by Shane and seconded by 

Kathy-Jean to accept the Energy Committee Charter with the change adding “or 

designee”. Shane and Leon voted yes and Kathy-Jean no.  

• On January 2, 2024, a group calling themselves the Lancaster Energy Commission 

submitted the Lancaster Community Power Electric Aggregation Plan to the Select Board 

for approval. That plan authorized the Lancaster Energy Commission to perform a 

number of duties. The Select Board noted the discrepancy between the appointed and 

chartered committee and the unappointed and unchartered commission. The Plan was 

approved by the Select Board as follows:  Motion made by Kathy-Jean and seconded by 

Shane to adopt the Lancaster Community Power Electric Aggregation Plan pending 

review by Town Counsel. All in favor. Motion carried. 

• That same plan, not yet approved by Town Counsel, was subsequently filed with the PUC 

by the Lancaster Energy Commission.  
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The Lancaster Select Board followed the requirements of NH RSA 53-A by appointing the 

Lancaster Energy Committee and approving the Lancaster Energy Committee charter. They did 

not appoint an Energy Commission to develop an electric aggregation program. Even if they had 

appointed an energy commission under RSA 38-D, such an energy commission, or any 

subcommittee thereof, would not be authorized to develop electric aggregation program for 

residential customers. 

 

I raise this concern not to quibble about the use of “committee” vs “commission,” but because I 

think Lancaster’s Community Power Plan should be in keeping with the legislation and not 

subject to challenge because of procedural errors. I believe the residents of Lancaster, who will 

be asked to approve the Electric Aggregation Plan at a future Town Meeting, deserve to have 

confidence that the Select Board and their appointed Energy Committee are operating in 

compliance with the legal and regulatory framework for community power. I have raised my 

concerns with the group operating as the Energy Commission and they have declined to revise 

the plan, and to have it resubmitted by the duly appointed and chartered Energy Committee.  

 

Since the group operating in Lancaster as the Lancaster Energy Commission a) was never 

appointed by the Select Board; b) is not authorized to develop an aggregation plan; and c) has 

created an aggregation plan that enables the unchartered Lancaster Energy Commission to 

engage in electric aggregation, I believe the Lancaster Community Power Electric Aggregation 

Plan as submitted to the PUC does not meet the requirements of RSA 53-E.  Additionally, the 

Lancaster Energy Commission submitted the Plan before completion of review by Town 

Counsel, disregarding the conditional approval by the Lancaster Select Board.  

 

I ask the Public Utilities Commission to decline approval of Lancaster Community Power 

Electric Aggregation Plan. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Racheal Stuart 
 

Racheal Stuart 

603-533-0685 

rachealnow@gmail.com  

mailto:rachealnow@gmail.com
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Racheal Stuart 

14 Governors Terrace 

Lancaster, NH 03584 

 

Daniel C. Goldner, Chair 

NH Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10, Concord, N.H. 03301-2429 

 

March 10, 2024 

 

Re:  PUC Docket # 24-006, Order No. 26,959 

 

Dear Mr. Goldner and Commissioners, 

 

I have received a copy of PUC Order No. 26,959, granting approval for the Town of Lancaster’s 

Community Power Aggregation Plan (PUC Docket # 24-006).  I am writing to ask you to revise 

the Order to reflect the fact that comments were received.   

 

The Order states on page 1: No comments were received.  I submitted comments on January 19th, 

and those comments were both acknowledged by the Clerk’s Office and posted under the 

Comments section for Docket # 24-006. 

 

While I understand that the Commissioners are not required to respond to my comments directly 

to me or in the Order itself, it is not accurate to say No comments were received.   

 

I’ve attached the acknowledgement I received from the Clerk’s office on January 22, 2024, as 

well as a copy of my comments that were subsequently posted to Docket # 24-006. I ask the 

Public Utilities Commission to revise Order No. 26,959 to reflect the fact that comments were 

received.  It would be most helpful if this could be done by Tuesday, March 12th as that is the 

date of the Lancaster Town Meeting at which the current inaccurate PUC Order will be 

presented. 

 

 

Thank you, 
 

Racheal Stuart 
 

Racheal Stuart 

603-533-0685 

rachealnow@gmail.com  

mailto:rachealnow@gmail.com

